
February 2024 

 One month down already for 2024.  
It’s hard to believe. 
 After some winter weather and some 
very cold temperatures, we’re dealing with 
some rain and warmer temperatures as I write 
this newsletter.  Hopefully, that will be all of 
the snow and colder temperatures we’ll have 
this winter.  But, Mother Nature may have 
other plans for us. 
 Take care and I hope you have an  
enjoyable February. 
 As always, feel free to call or email me 
if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Roberts, 
Spencer County Extension Agent for  
Agriculture and Natural Resources  

More Information 
 As always, if you need 
more information, feel free to 
call me at 477-2217.   
You can also email me at  
broberts@uky.edu or you can visit my  
website to view archived newsletters and 
news articles.  The web address is: 
www.spencerextension.com 

Soil Sample Now 
 As we are now into winter, this is one of 
the best times to sample your fields, gardens, or 
lawns to see what type and how much fertilizer 
you need to make the soil as productive as  
possible.  For each sample you want to submit, 
we need at least one pint (sandwich bag) of dry 
soil 4-8 inches below the soil surface.  Please put 
your name and sample ID (north lawn, hayfield 
2, etc.) on each bag. 
 Bring those in now so that you can get the 
results more quickly and in some cases go ahead 
and apply the fertilizer now so that the soil will 
be ready for your yard or crops.   
 This is a free service provided by the 
Spencer Co. Conservation District.  Thanks to 
them for sponsoring the soil sampling  
program. 
 Our office is open normal business hours, 
but you have the option to drop off your samples 
anytime you like.   
 As you pull into our parking lot, please go 
to the right to the back of our building.  You will 
then see our pavilion and on the pavilion, you 
will see a black tub with a yellow top to the right 
of the double doors.  Inside the tub, you will find 
some paperwork that you will need to fill out so 
that we can properly test your soil.  Place the  
paperwork and samples back into the tub. 
 I’ll review the results and mail or email 
them to you in 2-3 weeks. 
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Cattleman’s Meeting 
 The Louisville Area Cattleman’s 
group will meet on Thursday, March 7, 
with registration at 5:30 p.m. and meal  
starting at 6 p.m.  We’re still working on the 
details, but you can go ahead and register by 
calling our office at 477-2217.  Registration 
deadline will be Monday, March 4, at 4 p.m.  
More information will be in my next  
newsletter. 
 
Winter Farmers Market 
 The Taylorsville Farmers Market will 
be holding some indoor markets during the 
winter months.  They will be held on the first 
Saturday of each month (February 3 and 
March 2).  The markets will be held at our 
office, located at 100 Oak Tree Way and will 
be open from 10 a.m. until 1 p.m. 
 

Beginning Producer Session 
 We had to postpone our November 
Beginning Producer Session until February.  
Here is the updated information.  It will be 
held on February 27 beginning at 6 p.m. and 
it will be held at the Spencer Co. Extension 
Office. 
 Following up with our September 
meeting on Farm Estate Planning/
Transitioning, we will have Keith Jeffries, 
Attorney at Law, in attendance to provide 
“An Attorney’s View on Farm Estate  
Planning and Transitioning.”  Keith will 
have a short presentation, but he is prepared 
to answer any questions that you may have 
about this topic. 
 Pre-registration is required as a meal 
will be served.  Please call our office at 477-
2217 or you can click here to register: 
https://bit.ly/3vIchSc 
 
Private Pesticide Applicator Trainings 
 If your private applicator license has 
expired or will expire this year, you should 
receive a letter in the mail in the next few 
days.  I do have trainings scheduled for 
Thursday, February 22 at 10 a.m. or 6 p.m.  
Call our office at 477-2217 to register. 

Nuisance Weed Spraying Program 
 The Kentucky Department of Agricul-
ture is once again sponsoring the Nuisance 
Weed Spraying program.  The department will 
provide the sprayer and enough chemical for 
the treatment of 10 acres of agricultural land or 
100 gallons of spot spraying mix to be used on 
agricultural land. The department’s  
representative will demonstrate proper mixing 
and application techniques. A number of  
nuisance weeds can be treated under this  
program depending on the needs of the partici-
pant. This program is limited to broadleaf 
weeds.  If you have participated in the last 3 
years, you are not eligible this year. 
 
Broadcast Spraying demonstration plots consist 
of: 
**10 acres of agricultural land will be treated 
with chemical provided by the department 
**Application is performed with a two-
wheeled trailer type sprayer equipped with 
boomless nozzles 
**If additional chemical is provided by the par-
ticipant, an additional 10 acres can be treated  
 
Spot Spraying demonstration plots consist of: 
**100 gallons of broadleaf chemical mix which 
is applied until sprayer is empty 
**Application is performed with a two-
wheeled trailer type sprayer equipped with a 
handheld spray wand used by the tractor  
operator 
 
For each demonstration: 
**The participant must provide water source 
**The participant must provide tractor and op-
erator 
**All chemical products must be labeled and 
the product label will be strictly followed 
**A maximum of 7 participants per county 
 
 This program is designed to target 
weeds that have a negative impact on the  
participant’s agricultural production. There will 
be an annual online application period to  
participate in this program. Applications can be 
completed  starting February 1. To submit an 
application, please go to https://
www.kyagr.com/consumer/nuisance-weed-
spraying-program-application.aspx 
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